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Information Note

Social Forum 2010: Climate change and human rights, 4-6 October 2010

The 2010 session of the Social Forum took place in Geneva from 4-6 October 2010. The Social Forum is a subsidiary body of the Human Rights Council that meets annually. The topic of this year's Forum was "Climate change and human rights". The report from this session will be considered at the 2011 March session of the Council.

The President of the Council opened the session, which was chaired by the Permanent Representative of Uruguay to the United Nations Office at Geneva, Ms. Laura Dupuy Lasserre. 
Human Rights Council Resolution 10/4 had already indicated the Council's view "that human rights obligations and commitments have the potential to inform and strengthen international and national policy-making in the area of climate change, promoting policy coherence, legitimacy and sustainable outcomes.”

Among the issues discussed were an overview of human rights and climate change, human rights concerns of specific vulnerable groups with a focus on ecomonic, social and cultural rights, national, regional and international level measures and actions, the rights-based approach, the social dimension and good governance aspects of climate change negotiations, and green economy and technology transfer. The presentations are available at http://www2.ohchr.org/english/issues/poverty/presentations2010.htm. 
Among the human rights focused on were the impact of climate change on the rights life, accessibility, adequate food, health, adequate housing, self-determination, safe drinking water and sanitation. 
The International Disability Alliance made a statement drawing attention to article 11 CRPD, pointing out that this serves as a new guidepost for the protection of the rights of persons with disabilities in the context of emergencies and natural disasters. The statement highlighted some challenges faced by persons with disabilities with respect to climate change, and recommended more inclusion of persons with disabilities, and attention to the rights in the CRPD, in planning and responses at all phases.
Other highlights included the fact that an NGO coalition proposed that a new Special Procedures mandate be created on human rights and climate change. In addition, the  issue of facilitating coordination of international assistance was raised. UNHCR indicated that discussions were ongoing in the context of ExCom regarding UNHCR's experience in humanitarian emergencies and its possible benefit to responding to natural disasters.
Many discussants referred to the upcoming sixteenth Conference of States Parties to the UN Framework Convention on Climate Change, will take place in Cancun Mexico, 29 November-10 December 2010. They highlighted the need for additional language on human rights at this conference, among which should be sufficient attention to the rights of persons with disabilities.
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